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FROM THE PRINCIPAL

What a busy start for the school year!

As you may be aware over the holidays the school was a hive of activity with the canteen upgrade and the new ceiling in the main block being finalised. 
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The canteen was handed over on the 22nd February with a few minor jobs outstanding. Can I take this opportunity to thank Annette, Sue and the volunteers for the great job they have done over the first 4 weeks working out of the school hall. $159,000 was spent by the State Government on the upgrade which extended the canteen by a metre and completely rebuilt the interior to include stainless steel benches. The P&C has completed the upgrade by purchasing $16,000 worth of new appliances including a dishwasher and industrial convection oven, fridge and freezer. 
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Hunter Tuition use a simple yet proven method of one on one tutoring to assist each
individual student in achieving their own unique academic goals. Our team of
dedicated tutors specialise in catering to the specific learning needs of each student,
providing individualised attention that empowers students to reach their full

potential, even beyond the realms of school life.

Is your child currently achieving their full potential?

Whether you are looking for an academic edge and improved results in:
e Mathematics
e English
e Physics
e Chemistry
e any other subject
The team at Hunter Tuition is here to help! We also provide tuition for gifted and

talented students who require an intellectual challenge. Best of all, we come to you!

For further enquiries on high quality tuition services at affordable prices in your

local area, please contact us obligation free on:

Email: enquiry@huntermathematics.com.au
Phone: (02) 4932 3456
Mobile: 0402 735 005

Member of The Australian
Tutoring Association




Serving is now done cafeteria style where the students walk along the benches and are served individually, without the melee behind. We have found this to be very successful in the hall.

New Timetable and Bell Times

An increase in enrolments has allowed us to create another Year 10 class and another Year 11 Advanced English class. These changes occurred on the 22nd February. I thank Mr Honeywill, Ms Cairns and the Head Teachers who have done a great job in “tweaking” the timetable in such a short period of time.

It was also decided to trial a change ofo bell times. As most of the food is purchased from the canteen during the early break time and students do not get a great deal of time to eat then , we have swapped the break times, having a 40 minute break at 11:11am and a shorter 20 minute break at 1:17pm. This will be trialled for the remainder of this term and Term 2.

New Staff
We welcome Ms Karuso into English, 2 days a week and Ms Williams who joins the Science faculty 3 days per week.
Thanks to Yr 10 Officiators at Primary Gala Day 
Greg Skaza

Sam Higgins
Lachlan Harvey
Cameron Smart
Guy Wahlstedt


Unacceptable Behaviour 
Unfortunately we have had a small number of students who believe the practice of “dead arming” and “sack whacking” is appropriate. We do not condone violence and serious consequences will be enforced if these practices continue.

Mrs S Russell

PRINCIPAL
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DEPUTY’S REPORT

I would like to welcome all students to a new year – 2010 is the start of a new decade, one where we are challenged within the education system, in gaining employment and achieving life and career goals. 

We have students with laptops utilising their own technological skills and communicating within the classroom on a whole different level. Year 9 students will receive their laptops within the next few months. 
We still have the School Certificate, Higher School Certificate and NAPLAN exams which rank our students against standards achieved of all other students in NSW. We therefore expect that all students will be prepared to enter the classroom ready to learn, with either their equipment in the form of books and writing materials and/or  technology.
At Cardiff High we aim for and expect that all students will focus on their learning and strive to achieve to their fullest potential. We welcome parental communication and contact if any concerns arise regarding the achievements of your children and we offer a variety of welfare programs and personnel to support our students both in their academic and social development.

To assist your children we request your support in ensuring:

· Students arrive at school before 8:50am neatly attired in full school uniform. This includes SAFE, COVERED BLACK LEATHER SHOES. Some students are wearing either white or other coloured “slip on canvas” shoes. This is not acceptable according to OH&S legislation and students cannot participate in practical activities if they are wearing unsafe footwear.

· All students need to have the necessary books, writing materials, their laptop (if supplied) and any other equipment required to maximise their learning experiences. If students have a practical class or PD/H practical class they will need to have the necessary safety equipment and clothes to change into for their PD/H lesson.

·  Students leave IPODS, mobile phones and other technological devices at home where possible. If any of these are brought to school it is the RESPONSIBILITY of the student to ensure the safekeeping of these items. Phones are to be switched off when in class and where possible these items are to remain in bags. 

· All students need to consider that our classrooms are teaching and learning spaces and therefore consideration of classroom rules and expectations will mean that all students have the opportunity to learn.

The SHINE and STRENGTH programs are once again in operation and we thank the support of the Cardiff Contemporary Centre who enables our students to participate in these programs. Our new Welfare Co-ordinator – Mrs K Osborne has worked extremely hard with the Year Advisers to prepare a series of Workshops for Years 7-10. Year Ten have experienced the Motivation Day and Year 9 will participate in their workshop later this term. Mr James, the Year 7 Adviser is busily organising the Great Aussie Bush Camp experience for Year 7 and I strongly urge ALL OF Year 7 to participate in this opportunity in Week 7 of Term 1. 
I am currently organising the Student Leadership Camp – a first for the students of Cardiff High and 55 Year 8, 9, 10,11 and SRC students will be attending this camp in Week 8 of Term 1.  This opportunity will enable the students to participate in a variety of Leadership, Teamwork and Initiative activities at Glenrock Scout Centre.

The Student Representative Council and Mr Welch have recently held an “out of uniform day” to raise funds for the people of Haiti who have lost everything and we thank everyone who supported this fundraiser.

Our wonderful new canteen is now in operation and it is great to have such a modern resource for the wonderful canteen managers. However, we are in DESPERATE need of more volunteers. In this first week of operation quite a few staff members and senior students have assisted by giving up their own lunch break and serving so that our students have access to food products to ensure that they can remain focussed on their learning. 

The canteen is also the PRIMARY source of funds donated through the P&C and these funds are used to purchase textbooks, resources and equipment to improve the learning environment. The air conditioning on the top floor of the main building also means that our staff and students can teach and learn in a much more pleasant environment so it is vital that the canteen remains open every day to assist the school. If we cannot obtain more volunteers there is a 
possibility that the canteen could have to close a day a week. 

Please assist us by contacting the school and volunteering, a half day a month would be of great benefit.    

I would like to reinforce the importance of contacting the school to make an appointment if you wish to speak to the Principal, Deputy, Head Teacher or class teacher. This will ensure that we are able to spend the time to talk to you about any concerns you may have regarding your children. 
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Mrs H Matthews

Deputy Principal  
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HSIE Report
Expectations are high for all HSIE students this semester. Opportunities will exist for students to display skills in understanding, investigate real life experiences and participate in a variety of learning activities.

We as a HSIE staff welcome Ms Withers (History trained staff member) and Mr French (Careers Advisor) into the faculty. They are settling in well and their expertise will be an asset to students and the school.

Year 7 classes are presently studying the Stage 4 Geography course. Geographical skills are a large part of Term 1’s work. Students have been issued with a Homework booklet to be used during this term to add meaning to what they learn in class.

Year 8 is presently amateur detectives. In class they are investigating History, researching historical digs, determining between fact or opinion.

Year 9 HSIE classes are split between both History and Geography. Classes will experience one course for two terms then swap to the other for terms 3 and 4. Federation is the topic of investigation for Historians while Australian physical and cultural aspects keep the Geographers busy.

All HSIE students have been issued with course outlines and assessment guidelines to enable individuals to achieve success by being prepared. Students require pens and a work book which must be kept  up to date and neat so they have a source of revision.

Weeks seven (7) through to ten (10) will be assessment weeks for all year groups. We suggest students revise on a regular basis at home and listen carefully when revision is being done at school. Staff are approachable and willing to answer any questions or offer any help if required.

Mr S. Trayhurn

Head Teacher

HSIE

Mathematics News

The Mathematics faculty has had one change of personnel for 2010.  Mr Carroll has been transferred to Merewether High School and Mr Carlton is currently filling his position. 

There have been some changes to classes and teachers with the implementation of the new timetable in week 5 which allowed the formation of an additional class in Year 10.  This will be a benefit for year 10 students as the previous classes were all quite large and now students should be able to receive more individual attention. 

We are now issuing textbooks to most students with only a small number of students still to return their book from last year.  To prolong the life of our textbooks we ask all students to purchase a textbook cover before we issue a textbook.  This cover should suit all textbooks in the junior school.  For some year 10 students we have been able to issue them with an electronic copy of the text placed on their DER laptop.

 Could parents please assist us by reminding students to bring to school the equipment needed for them to experience success in their lessons. For Mathematics the essential equipment includes pens, pencil, ruler and calculator. Please note that a mobile phone or iPod is not an acceptable form for a calculator.  It is important that students develop the skills to operate an acceptable calculator that is allowed in exam situations such as NAPLAN testing in Years 7 & 9 and the Year 10 School Certificate and the Year 12 HSC.

Students in all years will have been issued in week 5 or 6 with a course planner for the year and the assessment schedule.  Please note that most years have their first assessment task coming up in week 8 of this term and usually one task per term.
We are stressing to students the importance of setting out their work correctly and completing all their set work.  Could you encourage your 

Year 12 need to make a commitment to completing set work and implementing a study program.   The half way point of Year 12 is very close and all courses have an assessment task in the next couple of weeks prior to their half yearly reports.  I am encouraging them to purchase a book of past HSC papers with fully worked solutions to assist them in their HSC preparation, which should be available mid March.

Miss H Kelsey

Head Teacher 
Mathematics
SCOPE Projects 2010

The very successful SCOPE project will run, once again, in 2010. SCOPE links classroom work with wider learning and is an exercise in the building of confidence, self-esteem, planning, process and communication skills. SCOPE culminates in an oral presentation based on a student’s learning achievements.

All students in years 7, 8, 9 and 10 will participate in year specific versions of the SCOPE project. The Year 7 project is called PeriSCOPE, the Year 8 project is known as TeleSCOPE and the Year 9 is MicroSCOPE, whilst the Year 10 project retains the SCOPE title: School Certificate Oral Presentation Experience. 

All students will receive a copy of their booklet of tasks in the coming weeks and will be thoroughly briefed on individual requirements. Students will be instructed to ensure that parents are made aware of the booklets and their contents. Parents are encouraged to take an active role in helping students with the planning of assignments and are particularly encouraged to check aspects of literacy, such as spelling and simple grammar, prior to the submission of projects. 

To successfully complete SCOPE, students need to:

· complete and submit the project/s on time

· retain all project/s for reflection and discussion during their presentation.

It is important for students in years 8/9/10 and their parents to understand that the tasks are an integral part of coursework and must be completed to ensure satisfactory fulfillment of course requirements.  

Mr Glassop

Head Teacher 
CAPA

PDHPE Report

Welcome to 2010!  We are looking forward to working with all students in Years 7-10 and our Elective PE (PASS) students in Years 9 and 10, as well as our Senior Students in Years 11 and 12.  The PDHPE faculty consists of:

· Mrs S Crow

· Mrs S Holmes (Sports Organiser)

· Mrs A Mulligan

· Ms D Harvey

· Mr J Welch

· Mr D Hunt, and

· Mr C Maher (Head Teacher)

There have been some changes both within the faculty and in the way in which we operate within PDHPE.  Our intent is to make it easier and more efficient for staff and students to know whether they have a theory or practical lesson.  At this stage, all students have been told when they are having theory lessons and that they are responsible for ensuring that they have the correct / required equipment with them for each lesson.

We will have instances when students do not bring the required equipment.  In the case of practical lessons, students are expected to provide their teacher with an explanatory note signed by their parent or carer and have a suitable change of clothes for practical lessons.  As practical lessons are about being physically active, we will expect students to complete practical experiences as part of their requirements for assessment – hence not having a change of clothes will not mean that students automatically sit out practical lessons.

We have a busy term ahead – we have the school cross country and athletics carnivals looming and students are participating in lessons that will develop their skills and awareness of the events and courses that they will participate in at these carnivals.  

As with any physical activity, there is an inherent risk of injury through misuse of equipment.  Students are encouraged to act responsibly and be aware of the risks associated with use of specialist equipment such as javelins and shot puts.  Students that consistently act in an unsafe manner will be given alternate work to complete so that they can demonstrate their knowledge and skills in these areas in a safer and more appropriate manner.
With the cross country carnival approaching, students and families are advised that we will encounter the annual mosquito plague that 
effects the lower Hunter in March and April.  The use of insect repellent has been suggested to students and some staff and students have already reported that the use of “mosquito bands” have been most effective in keeping the pests at bay.  I would encourage students and families to consider the use of roll on repellents as these have less waste and are less likely to affect those around them that may be asthmatic.  Students are also encouraged to wear a hat and have water with them during practical lessons.

By the time of our next newsletter we hope to be able to report on the progress of our Year 10 students on their SCOPE task and the work of Year 7 students on their Periscope task.

We  are more than happy to discuss issues with parents and students but do ask for appointments to be made for parent meetings as from time to time staff are not available immediately for such meetings.

Regards

Craig Maher

Head Teacher 

PDHPE 

Musical Notes

This year the music department is offering students the opportunity, once again, to become involved in a number of ensembles. These include the vocal group, rock project and beginner stage band. Any student interested in learning a brass or woodwind instrument eg) trumpet, trombone, saxophone etc. should see Mr Glassop or Mrs Heggs for full details. There are a limited number of school instruments available.

Mr Glassop

Head Teacher 
CAPA




West Lakes Zone Swimming Carnival
As you may be aware this year we ran a Championship only event. This was due to many factors including new DET guidelines for swimming and poor attendance over the past few years. We were invited to join our event with Warners Bay High which added to the excitement and competition. Congratulations to our swimmers.
Our contingent at the West Lakes Zone swimming carnival excelled in both their pool success and attitude. We had the smallest team and swimmers competed in a huge program  which meant multiple swims throughout the day. 
The team consisted of: 

Brittany  Smith

 Breanna Mankelow
Luke McLean

Carissa Borrow
Ben Milton

Liam Neilson
Jack Tuxford

Jesse Parkinson 
Zac Parks

Brandon Neilson
Connor Neilson
Drew Lambert

Ashley Taylor

Caitlin O'Neill
Ben Milton

Sam Tuxford 
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Some of the outstanding results included:

· Brittany Smith who won all her races and was the West Lakes Zone 12 years Age Champion, 
· Carissa Borrow who also was the Zone 16 years Zone Age Champion 
· Ben Milton who was the 17 years
 champion. 
Other students who also qualified to represent the school at the Regional Championships at Maitland on March 2 are Luke McLean, Breanna Mankelow, Drew Lambert, Jesse Parkinson and Zac Park. We wish all students the best. 
Congratulations  Boys Volleyball Team. 
The boy’s volleyball team recently played, losing to Foster High School.

The team is as follows:
Jack Pratt

Jesse Knauss

Lachlan Waide
Aaron Thick

Joel Pilgrim

Jorde Baker
Daniel Walton

Guy Wahlstedt
Lifesaving, Water Confidence Program

Year 7 are participating in the Lifesaving, Water Confidence Program this term. In this program students are taught the basics of safety in the water, swimming confidence building activities and CPR as well as First Aid. 
These are essential and valuable skills for all students and parents are encouraged to support the school in ensuring students attend each week.
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At Illllsborough Tennis Gk

GROUP OR PRIVATE LESSONS AVAILABLE WITH

A TENNIS AUSTRALIA QUALIFIED COACH
AT BEAUTIFUL TWO COURT CENTRE WITH A THIRD COURT ON THE WAY
CLASSES FOR AGES 4 YEARS AND UP!

FOR MORE INFORMATION OR
BOOKINGS CALL:
RICHARD: 0408 717199 OR
ANTHONY: 0418 960231




Regional Diving
Congratulations to Cyarn and Lilli  Callaghan
 who were picked in the Regional Diving Team. We wish them all the best for the State Diving Championships to be held at Homebush in late March. 
Girls Volleyball 
Congratulations to the Girls Volleyball Team who have advance to the State Championships after remaining undefeated through the first three rounds of competition. 

They have qualified as Regional Finalists and will play Forster High in the next round.

The girls showed composure and talent beyond their experience and made other schools sit up and take notice of Cardiff High.

The team is as follows:
Sarah Hartree

Sarah Palombini

Laura Goodwin
Laura Niass

Melanie Gordon
Jessica Lawrence

Anna Milat

Katie Wade
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FOR MORE INFORMATION ON ANY OF THE FOLLOWING PLEASE SPEAK TO MR FRENCH, OUR CAREERS ADVISER OR CHECK THE CAREERS NOTICEBOARD OUTSIDE THE ADMINISTRATION BUILDING.

CADETSHIPS

Year 12 Students – apply for Cadetships in the finance sector including QBE, Westpac, and Zurich.

Applications Open March 19 and close May 7, 2010.

SCHOLARSHIP

Peter Howard Future Chef Scholarship – be available to attend in the last 12 days of January 2011.

OVERSEAS EDUCATION

Education First High School Overseas – information available for students from 14 to 18 who are interested in overseas education at a number of countries around the world.

PLAN YOUR CAREER 2010

Information sessions are available to give students and their parents the opportunity to talk to staff from the University of Newcastle, Hunter TAFE and Centrelink.

· Wednesday March 10 - Club Macquarie, Argenton

· Monday March 15 – East Maitland Bowling Club

· Wednesday March 17 – Wests, New Lambton

Drop in anytime between 5:30 – 7pm

UNIVERSITY ROAD SHOW

Charles Sturt University, University of New England, and Southern Cross University have planned information sessions at Hunter School of Performing Arts on Wednesday April 21 with sessions through the day for students and an evening session at 6pm for parents and students and also at Belmont High School on Thursday April 22 through the day for students.

CAREER LINKS

Newcastle Lake Macquarie Schools Career Expo 2010

Thursday May 20, 2010 from 9am – 4pm at Newcastle Jockey Club, Darling Street, Broadmeadow.

There will be over 100 exhibitors including Defence Force Recruiting, Registered Training Organisations, colleges, Universities, TAFE, Employers, Apprenticeship Centres, Employer groups and more!

Students in Years 10, 11, 12 are invited to attend. Parents are also invited to attend with or without students between 2:30 and 4pm but you do need to register by visiting www.careerlinks.nsw.edu.au
WORK EXPERIENCE PROGRAMS

Hunter New England Area Health Services are offering a limited number of work experience placements for students in Years 10, 11, and 12 in a variety of areas.
e.g. Nursing, Pathology, Physiotherapy, Occupational Therapy, Hotel Services – Housekeeping, Hotel Services – Food Services.

These options are available at John Hunter Hospital Campus with limited options also available at Belmont District Hospital.
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Educational Grant





Joel Irvine of Year 12 has been awarded an educational grant which was presented to him at our School Assembly on Monday March 1 by Mrs Jennifer Carr from the CWA.





Joel received a cheque to assist him in his senior studies.





Congratulations Joel!
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Congratulations to our High Achievers


 We held an assembly to recognise the wonderful achievements of our students in last years HSC. Congratulations again to Thomas Goodwin, Nathan Carter, Rogan Morrow, Adrian Corney and Hannah Kirkwood on your results.
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****   STOP PRESS   ****





Jack Pratt of Year 11 has been selected to represent Cardiff High School in the AFL NSW/ACT Hunter/Central Coast Combined High Schools squad to play against Essendon Grammar College on Friday March 26.


Congratulations Jack!
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*** Media Release ***


NEW RULES FOR LEARNER DRIVERS


The pressure on parents to teach their children to drive is about to be eased under new rules announced today by the Minister Assisting the Minister for Transport, David Borger.


Mr. Borger said that from December 19, one hour of structured driving tuition by a professional driving instructor will count for three hours in the learner driver logbook. 


“These changes to the NSW Graduated Licensing Scheme for novice drivers will be capped at a maximum of 10 one-hour lessons counting as 30 logbook hours. 


This means learner drivers will still need to complete 120 hours of driving in total, but 30 hours will be recorded in the driver’s log book for 10 hours of professional driving instruction.” Mr Borger said.


This is great news for young learner drivers trying to gain 120 hours in their logbooks. 


Mr Borger said that under the changes, lessons are not compulsory. However the program will act as an incentive for learner drivers to obtain professional lessons while they are learning to drive. 


“In the early stages of driving solo, many novice drivers crash through inexperience. 


We know from research there are road safety benefits for learner drivers obtaining as much practice as possible in a wide range of driving situations and conditions”, Mr Borger said. 


“Parents and non-professional supervising drivers play a vital role in helping learners get 











P&C News





The next P& C Meeting will be held on Tuesday 10th March 2010, 7.00 pm. This meeting commences with the AGM and follows with the General Meeting and is held in the Admin Staffroom. Please come along and participate in your child’s school.





 If you cannot attend a P&C meeting perhaps you can help out by volunteering in our NEW Canteen. We desperately need helpers to keep the canteen opened 5 days a week. The alternative is to close for a day or two. The profits from the Canteen are what the P&C use to assist the students and their learning environment. Your child has already utilised this assistance by way of the air-conditioning, smart boards etc, and now we will have a much more efficient Canteen to serve up fresh food and drinks to them.


 


I know we are all very busy but I’m sure the people of the Cardiff Community can spare one day a month. Please give it a try! Annette Salmon, the very friendly Canteen Supervisor, is more than happy to take any enquiries from you.


 Ph 49549966 during school hours.





Regards 


Kris Eyre


P&C President











DATES TO REMEMBER





March 8-10	Yr 7 Great Aussie Bush Camp


March 9	Yr 12 Biology excursion to Sydney


March 10	Yr 9 Welfare Day


March 10	Expo Day -Yr 6 to Yr 7


	Student Transition Activity Day


March 10	Expo Day -Transition Meeting for Parents -7pm in Hall


March 10 	P&C Meeting 7pm


March	16-17	Leadership/SRC Camp


March 17	BOS Yr 10 Info Night


March 24	Year 9 – Brainstorm “Verbal Combat”


March 31	Yr 12 Reports issued


April 1	Last Day of Term 1


April 1	School Athletics carnival - Glendale


April 19	Start Term 2 -Staff Development Day (No Students)


April 20	All students return


April 22	Yr 7 2nd Vaccination


April 28	School Cross Country


May 10-14	Yr 9/10 Exams


May 12	P&C Meeting 7pm
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Now available at Administration Office





Price								$30


For families who paid 


General Contribution in 2009		$20











�





Free Graduated Licensing Scheme Workshops for Parents of Learner Drivers in Lake Macquarie





Young drivers are three times more likely to be involved in casualty crashes. That's why the RTA has introduced a new licensing scheme, with more supervised driving practice for learner drivers.





To help parents in supervising learner drivers, the RTA has set up a FREE 2 hour workshop for parents in Lake Macquarie that offers practical advice on how to help learner drivers become a safer drivers.   





In Lake Macquarie East a FREE RTA parents' workshop will be hosted by David Riches on Thursday April 1 at the Cardiff Panthers Club from 6.00 pm – 8.00 pm.





Early bookings are essential, so phone on 0438 215323 now to reserve your place, or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:parentworkshop@optusnet.com.au" ��parentworkshop@optusnet.com.au�
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CARDIFF HIGH UNIFORM SHOP


OPERATING HOURS 


SCHOOL TERMS





TUESDAY 8.00-10.00am


THURSDAY 1.00-3.30pm


The shop is open additional hours as required. 


Please check the school newsletter.





Phone (02) 4954 2429 during shop hours.


For uniform and price enquiries please see the Alinta website at: � HYPERLINK "http://www.alintaapparel.com.au" ��www.alintaapparel.com.au� 


and access the Cardiff High site.


The Uniform Shop now has the following accessories available for purchase:





White Anklet Sock (1pr) All Sizes $5.50


White Socks (2pr pack) All Sizes $10.95


Leather Belt All Sizes $12.00


Microfibre Tights All Sizes $8.50


Scarf One Size $10.95





Sue & Darlene
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experience but professional driving tuition also plays an important role.  


“In particular, research shows that lessons are more likely to be of benefit if they are structured, focusing on safe driving practices. 


These changes will help learner drivers as well as mums and dads and other supervisors who may find it difficult to reach the 120 hour target,” Mr Borger said.


“The program focuses on hazard perception and safe driving and will be of particular benefit in the early stages of the learner licence. 


“It will be used to develop a partnership with parents, thereby supporting learner drivers and encouraging much needed practice,” Mr Borger said.








Year 10 School Certificate and SCOPE Information Evening





Parents and Year 10 students are invited to a meeting to be held in the School Hall on Wednesday 17th March at 7p.m.





Agenda: 





Ian West - NSW Board Of Studies Liaison Officer – Obligations for School Certificate Students





Rod Glassop – SCOPE





Rob Penglaze- Early Planning for School Based Traineeships and Apprenticeships





Jan Nickels - A parent’s perspective on the School Certificate Year – Early planning for Senior School
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